Stockton Sunday League © 2010

STOCKTON SUNDAY LEAGUE

Durham County F.A Charter Standard League

Secretary: Ken Clark 28 Leicester Road Norton Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB  Tel: (01642)  658298

MINUTES OF MEETING 24 March 2010

Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Mack (Chairman), D Overton, Jean Johnson, J K Johnson  A Close, 
P Livingstone, G Hewitson, D Bradley, J Lambert, H Oliver & K D Clark (Secretary)
Apologies :  None
Matters arising:-   See Secretaries Report
Charter Standard 

I did send an e-mail to a number of teams asking what courses they would like to do as part of the Charter Standard, I have received a number of replies but some teams have not bothered to reply therefore I am going to ask Andy Brown to arrange the following courses from those who replied. 

1
Level One Coaching
2
First Aid

Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Correspondence:

Latest suspension list’s from Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association.

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
At the last meeting I asked that all Match Sheets and on-line team sheets are handed in or completed by Tuesday 6 pm, the reason for this is that DFA require the season’s marks by 3 March so it does not give me a lot of time to complete and get to DFA via email.  Four teams failed to comply with this instruction; they were Londonderry Arms, Fairfield Athletic, Stockton Traders & Billingham Greenholme.  As stated at the last meeting most clubs have lost their registered first aider and need to produce an up to date certificate however nobody has done so.
Secretaries Report
You will find the rest of your season’s fixture’s in your envelope tonight, please check to make sure these include all outstanding games.  There will still be a couple of changes to these especially in the John Jackson for the Quarter Final ties and Semi Finals, the same may apply to the Bill Moss semi finals.  Whilst on about these two competitions I wish to advise you that the dates for these two finals have been reversed, they are now as follows, Thursday 13 May 2010 is now the Bill Moss Final with the John Jackson on Tuesday 18 May 2010.

Whilst on about semi finals can I remind teams that all players must be qualified in order to play in a semi final, they MUST have played in three league games OR have played in a previous round of the competition, any team breaking this rule will be removed from the competition.

All trophies MUST be returned by the end of March as per league rules.

Also a reminder that any Team considering resigning MUST do so by in writing by the 31 March 2010 otherwise they will be liable to any fees paid on their behalf as the Affiliation Fees will be paid before the April meeting.

For midweek matches kick off shall be no later than 6-15 pm and results are to be rung in following the end of the game and before 10 pm on the night of the game, match sheets to be submitted within the timescales.

The registered players of Charltons Hotel have now been suspended from this league as of Monday 22 March 2010, they each owe £10 to the league, to date a number of players has re-signed for other teams in the league.  Two players have paid their share of fines, please check with League Secretary if you have signed any of these players to see if paid or not.

Also all the former players of SMCOB The Grenadier who have not paid as yet have now had their fines sent to the North Riding County Football Association and they will be banned totally from all football.

Three teams failed to ring in their result this weekend, Port Clarence, Billingham Rangers & Perrys, fines are in envelope tonight.

I need to see the following teams at the end of the meeting regarding Match Sheet’s that have not been submitted, they are Dolphin, Perrys, Georgia Browns, Fairfield Sports & S.C & Stockton Traders.

I also need to see Billingham Rangers, Perrys, Billingham Greenholme and Norton George & Dragon re Charter Standard as well as Roundel & Mandale.

In the Sportsmanship Award for this season things are very tight at the top with a number of teams in contention these include in no particular order Billingham The Kings, Elm Tree Social Club, Norton George & Dragon, Penny Black, Port Clarence, The Eagle & Thornaby Dubliners, all these teams are currently averaging over 9 points out of ten, there are some other teams just below this mark.  The marks are given by the referees for each game, three teams are currently well off the mark and their average is well below the league average mark, they are Newtown & Primrose Hill, Dolphin & Stainsby.

The League side won 1-0 against the Tyneside Sunday League but lost 4-1 to Consett last Thursday, however I must add that we were not helped by a poor referee, I can honestly say he was the worst referee I have seen this season.  We were also let down by a number of players who cried off on the day and we had to literally drag players off the street in order to get a team.  Thanks go to Mick Sowerby, Lee Tucker and Peter Livingstone for their help with the team.

The final point is very important and needs your full concentration otherwise you will fall foul of what you need to do over the following two weeks.  I am away from 28 March 2010 until the 13 April 2010 therefore during this period ALL results are to be rung in to Jes Lambert, all Match Sheets for the 28 March & 4 April as well as any midweek fixtures during this period are to go to Jes Lambert as well as any match reports for the 28 March and 4 April, the Match Sheets for Sunday 11 April and any match reports are to be sent to myself as normal.  

HANDBOOK CHANGES  

Referee Changes:

Nigel Bell – Change of Mobile number

Lee Chapman (new referee)

19 Chaldron Way Eaglescliffe TS16 0SD
Mobile: 07505 115975

Details on website.

TEAM OF THE MONTH  -  February 2010 – Billingham Rangers F.C (Division Three)
They had 3 league wins, 20 F 5 A – no cautions or dismissals.  Match ball presented by Alan Close.
CUP DRAWS – The Semi Final draws for the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy & Stephen Wells Memorial Trophy were carried out and supervised by Jes Lambert.
REFEREES – Jes gave out some changes.
ROLL CALL –One Team missing
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There being no further business the Chairman reminded members that the next meeting is on 28 April 2010 he then thanked all for attending and he closed the meeting at 21:23.
Signed: ...............................................................
Date:    28 April 2010[image: image1]
Minutes of Meeting held on 24 March 2010


